Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—September 2, 2009

Members present at last night’s meeting of the CAC asked me to re-affirm our support for the Fifth Avenue Underground Parking structure as well as for the Fifth Avenue and Division Street improvements. We have been a part of this process for at least 15 years, going back to the Luckenbach/Ziegelman Plan of the ‘90’s.  The CAC has also been a part of the DDA public process that has gotten us where we are today. We give our support knowing that this is one part of an overall plan for transportation and parking in the downtown.

The CAC supported even more below grade parking on the Library Lot site while, at the same time, rejecting any more free standing above ground parking structures in the downtown. The A2 D2 process currently encourages any additional parking necessary for developments to be integrated into new structures. Members of the CAC would ideally like to see all future parking beneath the ground, not a part of above ground FAR. 

The CAC would also like to see residential units as all or part of the structure that will be approved to go on top of the underground garage.  We want to add to the residential base of the downtown—to make the center of our city more vital and self sufficient.   Right now, it wouldn’t work but in three years the economy will be different and the value and possibility of downtown residential living will return.  We expect that whatever is decided to go on top will be the product of a fully public process.

CAC members look forward to the meeting tonight from 7:00—9:00 at the Kerrytown Concert House on the Design Guidelines for A2D2.  Current plans call for final approval of the Design Guidelines in October on the same night as the A2D2 Zoning Revisions expect to be approved.  This will be the culmination of five years of hard work and changes that are a product of a vigorous public process.  The CAC supports design review standards, character areas, and a compulsory review process for developers before an appointed Design Review Board. We can accept a system of voluntary compliance as long as the public is fully involved in the process.  We hope that everyone will come, participate, and express their commitment to good design, to enhancing the pedestrian experience, and to avoiding negative impacts upon historical buildings, downtown residential units, and nearby neighborhoods.

On a related matter, you may recall that last year the CAC opposed the closing of any portion of the long-time public passageway just west of the Liberty Square parking structure between East Liberty and East Washington.  At that time, under pressure,  McKinley Towne Center backed away from a plan to close the alley with a new building. We thought McKinley had come to recognize the importance of that public passageway to all parties—future residents and merchants in the downtown and nearby neighborhoods, State Street businesses, McKinley, and the entire community.  A few days ago, however, McKinley closed the alley with permanent security ballards.  This shut off access to service and safety vehicles and reduced the future possibilities for use of that alley by anyone but McKinley. There are 30 units of housing on the Washington side of that connector who will suffer if McKinley turns the space outside their window into a lane for early morning garbage and service vehicles.   This was done by agreement between city representatives and McKinley--the two parties to the condo agreement controlling the parking structure building as well as the alley. We believe this agreement is in conflict with the condominium master deed. This mid-block linkage is important to planned future developments, nearby neighborhoods and activity centers, and it cannot and should not be closed.  We will be working to take those ballards out and to plan a future for that alley that involves the entire community—that’s us. We own half interest in the property. We need a plan that will be in the interest of all parties, not just McKinley.  

